
IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 6, 2005 

 
 

Present:  Chairman John C. Drobinski and Selectman Lawrence W. O’Brien    
Selectman William J. Keller, Jr. was absent. 
 
 The statutory requirement as to notice having been complied with, the meeting was convened at  
7:10 p.m. in Room 303 at Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School, 390 Lincoln Road. 
 
Clerk Pro Tem – Appointment 
 
 It was on motion unanimously 
 
VOTED:  To appoint Mary Daniels, Office Supervisor for the Board of Selectmen, as Clerk Pro Tem, in the 
absence of the Town Manager. 
 
Opening Remarks 
 
 Chairman John Drobinski stated that there were just a couple of items to cover before adjourning to 
the third night of Town Meeting. 
 
Waiver of Cemetery Charges – Stanislaus Sidor 
 
 The Board was presented with a notice from staff, reporting a call from funeral director, Bill 
Duckett, concerning a burial need for 93-yr. old resident of Sudbury Pines, Mr. Stanislaus Sidor, who has 
neither family nor resources.  Mr. Duckett requested that the Board of Selectmen waive the cost of the grave 
and grave opening fees for Mr. Sidor, and the funeral home will cover the remaining burial expenses after 
applying Mr. Sidor’s insurance policy.   
 
 It was on motion unanimously  
 
VOTED:   To waive the purchase price for a grave and grave opening charges on behalf of Sudbury Pines 
resident Stanislaus Sidor.  
 
Town Meeting 
 
 Chairman Drobinski and Selectman O’Brien spoke briefly concerning the slate of articles which 
would possibly come before Town Meeting this evening. 
 
 
 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. to join Town Meeting. 
 
 
        Attest: __________________________ 
         Mary Daniels 
         Clerk – Pro Tem 


